



O U R C s

Captains' Meeting Agenda

Thursday 4th week Trinity Term 2018
19:00 17 May 2018
Sir Michael Dummett Lecture Theatre

Chair: Eleanor Shearer

1. Welcome

2. Minutes of the Last Meeting

Available at www.ourcs.org.uk

3. Matters Arising

a) Outstanding Fines

No outstanding fines.

4. Elections

OURCs Sponsorship Secretary

Vacant

5. Transfers under A1.2.1

Objections may only be made on the grounds that:

- Athlete is not a member of the college they are transferring from
- Athlete has never been a member of the college they are transferring to

- a. Jack Holland from St. Peter's to Corpus Christi. Paperwork in order.
- b. Thomas Christie from GTC to Pembroke. Paperwork Pending.
- c. Eleanor Shearer from Linacre to Balliol. Paperwork in order.

All passed, no objections.

6. Extension of Student Status

Needs a majority vote to pass.

Celestine Funfgeld to have her Student Status extended so that she may row in Summer Vllls.

Proposed: Heather Dunn

Seconded: Julian Ashwin

Passed unanimously.

7. Oxbump Proposal

Wolfson requests that there OURCs marshalling/umpire assignments for this Eights campaign be cut in half due to running Oxbump.

Proposed: Allison Bryan (Wolfson)

Seconded: Jessica Hoff (Wolfson)

friendly amendment: discount changed to the equivalent of 1 racedesk helper per day.

1 opposed

1 absention

Motion passes.

8. Ratification of Ordinary Committee Members

- Antony Houghton (OURCs)
- Ty Rallens (Merton)

No objections.

9. Ratification of MTMs

- a. Magdalen £50
- b. Brasenose £50
- c. Keble £100
- d. Lincoln £100
- e. Pembroke £50
- f. Pembroke £100
- g. S.E.H £70

No objections

10. AOB

a. Access to Christ Church Meadows

A discussion was had on the increased difficulty in accessing Christ Church meadows. It was suggested that clubs should talk to their senior members, and write to Christ Church to ensure they have continued access to their boathouse.

b. Substitution Reminders

OH reminded captains that subs had to have been done before 4am on the day of racing, or they would have to be done at racedesk.

c. Clarity on Coxing Upgrades.

JE spoke on how upgrades currently worked, and how we'd try to prevent a backlog in future. JH spoke on the new changes to the entries system, which should help prevent a backlog of upgrades. Action Point (Joe Hitchen): Report on the state of the entry system at the first CM of MT18.

Action point (Captain of Coxes): Report on whether the system for processing upgrades had changed at the first CM of MT18.

d. Recycling during Summer VIIIs.

OH talked through the plans by ChCh to reduce waste on BH island, including having a specific recycling skip. He asked all clubs to try to reduce the waste they produced, and to provide bins outside their boathouses.